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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

NOVEMBER 2, 2010
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, November 2, 2010 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


& Cowan, P.C.

Holger Christiansen, Director
(by phone) 
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates







Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A
Directors Lindsay Case and Tom Cone were absent and excused.





1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the October 5, 2010 minutes seconded by Director Christiansen.  Motion passed.
3. Projects Report –

Director Krohnfeldt submitted to the Board two right-in right-out projects to be considered for funding stating that both properties will service commercial areas.  After some discussion the Board tabled the request until February 2011 and Director Krohnfeldt said that he would bring a complete plan for the construction and costs to that meeting.  Director Woods noted that the Board may consider $100,000 for both projects. 


Mr. Schooler indicated that there were still some minor details to finish up with the deeds and any related costs would come out of the construction fund.
4. Manager’s Report-
a. 2010 Amended Budget/2011 Budget Hearing-
Director Woods opened the public hearing.  Mr. Susemihl stated that the hearing for the 2011 Budget and 2010 Amended Budget was advertised and was now open for public comment.  There were no public comments so Director Woods closed the public hearing.  

Upon motion made by Director Krohnfeldt, seconded by Director Christiansen, a resolution which adopted the 2011 Budget, amended the 2010 Budget, appropriated the funds set forth in the budget, and authorized the mill levy certification at 10.8 Gallagherized, was unanimously passed with authorization for management to adjust the numbers when the final county assessed valuation is received.  
b. Permit Activity-
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.
c. Development Activity-

There was no discussion.
5. Legal Report-


Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to report.
6. Old Business-  
a. Approve Invoices-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the invoices and draws through February seconded by Director Christiansen.  Motion passed.

7. New Business- 

There was no discussion.  
8. General Discussion-   
            
There was no discussion.
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 1, 2011 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.
1-. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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